Ohio State Loses Out On Four-Star Wide
Receiver Tyseer Denmark To Oregon

Ohio State received some disappointing news on Thanksgiving as Philadelphia (Pa.) Roman Catholic
four-star wide receiver Tyseer Denmark (5-11, 180) announced he is committing to Oregon.

Denmark had long been viewed as likely to land at Ohio State, and his services would have been
appreciated as he is the No. 87 overall prospect and No. 14 wide receiver in 2024. Denmark announced
a top three of Penn State, Ohio State and Oregon earlier this week before his Thursday announcement.

He was offered by Ohio State back in December and camped with the Buckeyes this past summer. Ohio
State had long been viewed as the leader, with several crystal ball predictions issued on 247Sports for
Denmark to commit to the Buckeyes, but several of those predictions were flipped to the Ducks in
recent days.

Denmark was originally scheduled to visit Columbus for The Game on Saturday, but that visit is
obviously off the books now that he is committed to Oregon.

The Buckeyes have several other targets at receiver in 2024, including five-stars Jeremiah Smith (6-3,
185) and Joshisa Trader (6-2, 170) from Hollywood (Fla.) Chaminade-Madonna Prep and New Haven,
Ind., four-star Mylan Graham (6-0, 170).
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